

Iowa Snowdrifters June Meeting Minutes

June 13, 2019 – 7:30 PM – Fridas

Meeting Called to Order – 7:35 PM – Welcome new members and guests

Additions to the Agenda – Membership Idea

Approval of Minutes from March

- Motion – Mark Smyth – Second – Derrick Parker - Approved

June Treasurer's Report

- Checking
 - Receipts – Bank Interest
 - Payments – Johnson County Treasurer and USPS
- Scholarship
 - Receipts – Bank Interest and Sale of Old Club Trailer
 - Disbursements – None
- Equipment Fund
 - Receipts – Bank Interest
 - Payments – ECIPA – Ad
- Motion – Joe Latta – Second – Rob Brumm - Approved

Old Business

- Event Committee – committee met this week, we are still looking for sponsors, advertising is lined up. This weekend is the Mud Bogs in Palo if you want to check out the area.
- Trails
 - Trail 1 Bridge – hold on trailer waiting on grant approval before we purchase and then we can move forward.
 - Mohawk Trail Bridge – Derrick met with the mayor of Shueyville and they are adding a sidewalk and curb and gutter from the 4 way stop to Curtis Bridge Road. Not a bike trail so mayor was adamite about it not being used for snowmobiles. Joe Latta and Erik are possibly looking at a re-route. Need to talk with the Landowner. Talked about letter to the registered snowmobile owners in Shueyville area.
 - 965 Trail – Reservoir to North Liberty – still looking for someone to mark this section of trail.
 - Trail from Solon to North Liberty has two roundabouts scheduled to go in. Derrick is not sure if he will be able to get the trail and it will stop by South Slope.
- Equipment Update – Holder battery was dead. Other than that things are going well.

New Business

- Groomer – board is looking at what is out there for used groomers to replace Dewey. Just looking at a power unit and use the drag that we have.
- Old Trailer – sold for \$200.00.
- Golf Outing – Trying to organize a golf outing for September 21st. That is an Iowa Bi-Week. Andy brought up about doing Bo-Dillon's meeting in January/February. Any specific meeting for

McBride? No one else wanted to do an event on a week and McBride would. Derrick Parker motion to donate funds from golf outing into the scholarship – Second Joe Latta – approved.

- Membership Meeting/Drives – Discussed about the trail pass and not seeing a great ROI for funding invested. Most beneficial has been the club ride that ended at Bobbers. Discussed doing a tailgate for an Iowa away game at the Nature Center. Potluck. Club provides meat and beer.
- December meeting – ask DNR and Brian Carmichael from the ISSA.
- July Meeting – Sunday, July 14th – Meeting at 1 pm. Lunch at 12 pm. Last year the club supplied the meat. Joe Latta made a motion for the club to supply meat. Rob Brumm – second – approved.

Other New Business

- ISSA – Last time they met was February. Next meeting is in later June.

Upcoming Events

- July 1st – ISSA Award Nomination Due
- August 17th – Tractor Pull – Palo

Motion to Adjourn – Derrick Parker – Second – Rob Brumm – Approved

Motion Adjourned – 8:13 pm